
 

 
 

 

 
 

BOOK RETURN 
Week 23 will be the last week for borrowing books from the library. All books will 
be collected in next week and no new books will be issued. Library lessons will 
continue as normal. 
 
Return lists will be circulated via teachers with final notices being sent home week 
25. Please return all books no later than Thursday 20th June. Lost book payment 
notices will be created on Friday 21st June. 
 
SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB NEWS 
Thank you to everyone who ordered from our Scholastic Book Club over the past 
academic year. We are delighted to let you know that thanks to your support we 
have been able to purchase over 100 new books for our school library. Please look 
out for our next Book Club to order in the new Autumn term for great books at 
great prices and earn loads of free books for our school while you do. 
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BIRTHDAY BOOK CLUB  
We will be continuing our Birthday Book Club next year. Please keep a look out for 
books whilst on your holidays that you would like to donate to the school. All 
languages and levels are appreciated and encouraged.  
 
Happy Reading, 
 
Mrs Rasen 
 
 

 
Please note that this school year ends on 20th June (Thursday) at 12:00pm. There 
is no swimming or Norwegian classes afterwards. However, SFO will be available 
until 5:00pm as usual. Please remember to empty your child’s locker on 20th June. 
You may want to check the lost-and-found basket too. Report cards will be 
released on Managebac on 20 June. You will be notified by email when they are 
available. 
  
 

 
We are currently looking for accommodation for new teachers. As a lot of rental 
apartments come unfurnished, we would be grateful if you would donate an old 
piece of furniture you no longer need. We are looking for tables, chairs, beds, 
sofas but also washing machines, stoves, etc. Please contact Mr Thoresen at 
leif.olav.thoresen@gjovikis.no if you are able to help. 
 

Last Day of School 
 

Grade 4&5 bake sale Call for second-hand furniture/appliances 
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If you have any questions about the matters below, please contact the relevant 
person: 
 
Taxi  (GIS)  Dennis Wanda  dennis.wanda@gjovikis.no  
 
Taxi/bus  Ingrid Raasholm  ingrid.raasholm@gjovik.kommune.no  
(Kommune) 
 
School nurse Solveig Karine Mjølstad Fossholt  

Solveig-Karine.Mjolstad-Fossholt@gjovik.kommune.no 
 
Swimming  Ragnar Görögh  ragnar.gorogh@gjovikis.no  
     
SFO    Marina Shalaginova sfo@gjovikis.no  

 

Grade Date 
Grade 1 06.06.19 

13.06.19 
 

School support contact details 
 
 

Swimming timetable 
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